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January 29, 2020 

1:00 p.m. 
State Capitol, Room 225 

. 
S.B. 2166 

RELATING TO TRAFFIC SAFETY 
 

Senate Committee on Transportation 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports with an amendment S.B. 2166 
which requires vehicles on certain areas of Hana highway, behind which a certain 
number of vehicles are formed in a line, to use turnouts on the highway to let those 
other vehicles proceed when passing is unsafe. 
 
We request SECTION 2.(d) be revised to read as follows: 
 
(d) Upon any two-lane roadway providing for two-way movement of traffic, any 
vehicle proceeding at less than the speed limit where passing or overtaking another 
vehicle is not possible or permitted, and a line of five or more vehicles following 
immediately behind, shall move off the roadway at the nearest location where sufficient 
space exists for trailing vehicles to overtake. 
 
This revision will improve operational efficiency and minimize road rage statewide.  
Additionally, the DOT cannot erect signs to direct motorists to use areas we do not own 
the right-of-way like along Hana Highway. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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